

## State of New Mexico

## ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502 (505) 827-2850

JUDITH M. ESPINOSA SECRETARY

> RON CURRY DEPUTY SECRETARY

July 12, 1994

Ms. Jennifer Fowler-Propst USDI Fish and Wildlife Service Suite D, 3530 Pan American Highway, NE Albuquerque, NM 87107

Dear Ms. Fowler-Propst:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) approved the postclosure care plan for Kirtland Air Force Base's Sewage Lagoons and Golf Course Main Pond on July 6, 1994.

NMED received comments on the post-closure care plan from the US Department of Interior Fish and Wildlife Service and one private citizen. These comments and NMED's responses are enclosed. No changes were made in the plan in response to the comments. However, an administrative change was made in the schedule for post-closure activities to reflect the approval date of the plan. The modified page is included at the end of the comments.

Thank you for your time spent reviewing this post-closure care plan. If you have any questions concerning the enclosed comments or responses, please contact Steve Zappe of my staff at (505) 827-4308.

Sincerely,

Barbara Hoditschek, RCRA Permits Program Manager Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau

Enclosure

cc: David Neleigh, EPA Steve Zappe, HRMB

File-Red

